
Francestown NH 

Board of Selectmen 
 

Minutes 

Emergency Meeting Sunday May 1, 2011 at approx.  9:45 

 

Notice posted at the door of the Town Office building  

 

Hardwick, Carbee and Road Agent Paige met at the PD by chance and 

miscommunication.  All were present to review damage done by logging trucks as 

reported on Saturday.  It was determined that the situation needed immediate action 

to prevent more damage to the pavement in front of the PD and that an emergency 

meeting should be held.  Arnold was unable to be reached.   

 

Carbee noted that Chief Bell had advised him that he had observed two logging trucks 

damage the paved apron in front of the Station on Saturday, April 30 as making the 

turn from Poor Farm Road onto Rt. 136.   Damage to the pavement was observed and it 

was decided to have Highway place barriers along the edge of the road to prevent 

use of the PD parking area by the trucks.  This will be done first thing Monday AM. 

 

Meeting adjourned   


